
 

 
 
 
 
 
Ref: F19/2091 
SMM:ls 
 
28 April 2022 
 
 
Ms Carmel Donnelly PSM  
Chair 
Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal NSW 
Level 16, 2-24 Rawson Place 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
 
Dear Ms Donnelly 
 
Additional Special Variation 2022-23 
 
Council at its April 2022 Ordinary meeting resolved to apply to the Independent Pricing and Regulatory 
Tribunal (IPART) for a permanent special variation of 1.2% above the announced annual rate peg of 
0.8% for the 2022-23 financial year. 
 
Council is applying for this additional increase to assist in the delivery of the 2022-23 operational plan 
as well as addressing financial sustainability issues which have been detailed in Council’s draft 2022-
23 Long Term Financial Plan. 
 
Stephen Mitchell, Council’s Director Corporate & Commercial will be the principal contact for Council’s 
application and may be contacted on  
 
Thank you for your consideration of Council’s application. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

Craig Milburn 
General Manager 


	Ms Carmel Donnelly PSM



